BOLTON INLAND WETLANDS COMMISSION
REGULAR MEETING, JANUARY 26, 2021, 7:00 P.M.
MINUTES
VIRTUAL

Lally called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Present | Absent

Regular Member Jane Darico X

Chairman Ross Lally X

Vice Chairman James Loersch X

Regular Member David Ostafin X
Regular Member Open

Alternate Member Andrew Gordon X

Staff Barbara Kelly X

Gordon was seated for Ostafin.

1. Approval of Agenda
Motion: The Bolton Inland Wetlands Commission approves the agenda with the
removal of New Business item B.

By: Loersch Seconded: Gordon

Discussion: Gordon asked what is being planned at 51 Loomis Road? There is no
application at this point but they are having the wetlands delineated. The owners
may want to discuss the development potential for this lot. They have asked to
postpone the preliminary hearing until the next meeting.

Voting:

For: Loersch, Lally, Gordon, Darico
Against: None

Abstain: None

2. Old Business
None

3. New Business

A. IWC #2020-11 — Stephen Penny on behalf of Happy Town, LLC — 1225
Boston Turnpike — Nursery and value added agricultural business
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Staff spoke to this matter. There is a copy of the plan and wetlands soil report in
the packet. The proposal is for two existing tree businesses to use some of the
structures and land on the property to house equipment, stage logs, and wood chips.

Lally asked if the businesses are processing or making the chips on site? Staff
replied she believes the chips are brought in and out. It is unknown what is taking
place inside the buildings. Staff and IWC will prepare questions about the
operations to Attorney Penny and the applicant.

Staff shared an overview of the site. There are wetlands on-site along the property
line and wetlands just off the property. Drainage from the site crosses the lot with
discharge into the offsite wetlands. A privacy fence is proposed that is in the
wetlands providing screening as required by the PZC. Over the property line is a
berm, pieces of dumped concrete, and old Christmas trees. One of the tree
businesses created the berm. The tree businesses are tenants of the property owner.
The attorney said this can be resolved if Staff puts the violation in writing to the
applicant. Hopefully the remediation can be resolved cooperatively.

Questions for the applicant include:

What are they planning to do on the property and what is the proposed
infrastructure to support the activity?

What will be stored on the property?

What is occurring on the property and what is being done in relation to the
wetlands?

How is the applicant going to manage stormwater runoff?

How is the impact to the wetlands going to be mitigated?

What is being processed on-site?

How is the pile of junk over the berm going to be resolved?

The plan is lacking in detail. The 100” upland review limit should be shown. A
gravel area is not shown as such. The applicant needs to put the appropriate
information on the plan; Staff should not be doing this. This matter needs to also go
to the PZC for review.

B. 51 Loomis Road — preliminary discussion
This item was removed from the agenda.

4. Other business:
Lally said the charter review process is underway. This is required by the state.
Bolton started the process last year. One of the items being proposing would be to
combine the Conservation Commission (CC) and IWC into the Planning and
Zoning Commission (PZC). Lally and Staff are concerned about this proposal.
Thoughts from the Members will be used to create a combined statement from the
CC and IWC to the present concerns.

Guidance from the State of Connecticut does not recommend combining IWC with
PZC. There is a certain expertise of IWC members that is required that is not
necessarily a skill set of PZC members. The Town could choose not to have a
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Wetlands Agent but have someone from the building department take over the
function. The CC gets short shrift with it basically going away. So that is two skill
sets and views that could get deemphasized. The reason being given for this
proposed change is for efficiency. The statutes require that applications go to IWC
before PZC so the timelines applications are under would not change. Applications
can be submitted concurrently but the IWC has to act first. Lally also does not see
that the proposed change would reduce costs. If it is to get applications through
faster by going to PZC only any wetlands issues may not get the attention needed.

Staff said in towns where wetlands is combined with other commissions, such as
Manchester, she has seen wetlands taking a back seat.

Gordon said wetlands are too important to let go.

Loersch thinks folding IWC into PZC will water down what IWC does. We are a
group of people looking only at the wetlands and not mixing with PZC matters. He
does not think combining the entities would be as effective.

Darico thinks IWC should stay as its own entity as a wetlands group and not be
associated with PZC. It would be more confusing if there is one big meeting for
IWC and PZC. Lally said that is a good point - how do you manage a PZC meeting
and an IWC meeting?

Lally to reach out to Rob Parlee to draft a joint letter to the Charter Revision
Committee. Lally and Parlee will share the draft letter with their Members before
submitting to the Charter Revision group.

5. Public Comment
No one wished to speak.

6. Approval of Minutes
A. November 17, 2020 Regular meeting

Motion: The Bolton Inland Wetlands Commission approves the minutes of the
November 17, 2020 regular meeting as presented.

By: Loersch Seconded: Gordon

Voting:

For: Loersch, Lally, Gordon
Against: None

Abstain: Darico

7. Wetlands Agent Report

Staff reported:

e There have been a couple of staff meetings with an interested party for one of
the lots at 1100 Boston Turnpike which is where the dentist’s office is. There
are no wetland implications since these were handled when the dentist’s office
was being constructed.
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e 1 Notch Road will probably come back with revised site plan. Staff will
recommend a modification or a new application depending on the changes.

e The Mobil station is looking to do a stormwater renovation.

e The court decision on Shoddy Mill Road awarded the damages the Town is
seeking for the expenses dealing with this matter. A restoration of the wetlands
was also part of the order. The owner is required to apply for a permit and post
a bond for the restoration work. The decision is available for review on the
State’s judicial site.

8. Other
None

9. Adjournment
Motion: The Bolton Inland Wetlands Commission moves to adjourn the meeting at

7:48 p.m.

By: Darico Seconded: Gordon

Respectfully submitted,

Yvorme B }:lllp
Yvonne B. Filip
Commission Clerk

PLEASE SEE THE MINUTES OF SUBSEQUENT MEETINGS FOR THE
APPROVAL OF THESE MINUTES AND ANY CORRECTIONS HERETO.
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